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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT

April 21, 2009
MEETING OF THE OSSEO MAPLE GROVE ATHELTIC ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Tim Murphy, President, at 7:05 p.m. 
Attending:
Gloria Jordan, Paul Sperl, Chris Sullivan, Dave Ditty, Don Myhre, Mike Parenteau, Steve Kaitz, Steve Larson, Curt Barker, Ward Wallner, Gary Fena and Tim Murphy
Open Forum:  
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of February 2009 meeting were submitted by Mike Parenteau for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Steve Larson



Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Director’s Reports:
IT Director:  
On-Line-Store is done, Background Check procedure is completed and in use. Registrations for Jr. House, Sr. House (except 14/15) and Traveling Baseball are closed.
Sr. Traveling Baseball:  Registrations are still open and appear to be up from last years.  Recreational League teams will be placed in MYAS again.  Sr. Babe team is registered for tournaments and the coach has been selected:  Jack Anderson will return as coach.

Sr. House Baseball:  Held first OMGAA outdoor house tryouts – Huge success! Huge! Huge! Well received by parents and players alike.  Draft will be Wednesday April 22, 2009.  14/15 Tryouts will be on Saturday May 9th.  There are 23 12/13 American and National League teams total.
Equipment Director:  Bags are being put together, but need better identification.  Is considering color coded, heavy duty “luggage” type tags.  Working out packing details per bag. Bags will be handed out over the April 25th weekend.
Asked about a walk-in box for Weaver Lake Park.  Will start looking for a supplier and a price we can afford.

 
Will order rakes and tamper for Fernbrook.
Jr. Traveling Baseball: Excitement behind Weaver Lake Park as home field for Storm.  Has a banner donated.  Traveling teams are selected. Tryouts went smoothly.

Dave raised questions regarding umpire payment procedure and invoicing.  There seems to be inequities in payment schedule and difficulty with prepaid umpires and re-scheduling.
Jr. House Baseball:  Outdoor tryouts were well received.  Gloria turned umpire surveys over to Chuck Triggs.  Registration numbers are down slightly, but number of teams will remain the same as last year.  There will be 8 10/11 American League, 18 10/11 National League, 16 9 year old teams.  
House Fastpitch:  Registrations are slightly down but will have the same number of teams as last year.  Still looking for 2 coaches.  There are 22 total  teams (10 Sr League 12 Jr. League).  Coaches meeting April 26th.  Needs helmet bags.
Fund Raising Director:   We are officially out of the Bingo Program.  Net profit for the 8 week run will be $500 which will be donated to our Golf event.  Scheduled first golf tournament committee meeting for late April.  Still working to find a title sponsor.  Will e-mail flyers to coaches.  Event will be Sunday July 19th, with luncheon beginning at 11:00 and golf at 1:00.  Golf event registration will be available on line.
Treasurers Report:  Ward presented individual league profit and loss statements, summary statements of expense for the association and individual leagues.  Ward also presented a Balance Sheet Report / Financial Activity Report as requested at the March Meeting



Motion to approve minutes was made by Gloria Jordan



Seconded by Don Myher



Motion was voice approved unanimously
VP:  We have been accepted for a booth at the Maple Grove Days events, still waiting for approval for parade.  Twins Night arrangements are being made, ticket price will include a “Dome Dog and Soda” Twins Night will be Saturday, June 20th. 

Need to order 3 dozen yellowed dimple balls for the MG Days batting booth.  Steve Kaits will provide cost estimate, Steve Larson will prepare PO.  Will need a new “Pop-Up-Tent”, will check Walmart for pricing.
. 
President:  We are without a training director, Shaun has resigned. We will advertise on the web.
OLD BUSINESS:
Bench Enclosures:  We are still working on a new bid, looks like we will be back “in the ball park” as it were.  City is still willing to pay half.  School staff want to meet with Sentencing to Service prior to approval.  OMGAA may be unable to meet construction requirement set for grant from Minnesota Twins Community Fund.

Maple Grove Days Softball tournament:  Working on final draft of Flyer, have set registration fee at $100.00 per team with an option to pre-order T-Shirts.  OMGAA will sell concessions and T-Shirts.  We are considering a Sponsor’s trophy for 1st place only.

NEW BUSINESS:
Taxes:  2007 Tax issues have been resolved with the MN Attorney Generals office, and we cleared to continue fundraising activities.
Scholarship Committee will meet on April 23, we have 3 qualified applicants, and may alter the awarding process. 

Ethics Policy:  An Ethics Policy was presented for board consideration by Mike Parenteau, per conversations during the August 2008 meeting.  An Ethics Policy was recommended by our accountant.
Motion to adopt the OMGAA Ethic Policy (OMGAA Policy 2009.01)

Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Gloria Jordan


Seconded by Steve Larson
Motion was approved by voice vote.
Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.
Submitted by,

Mike Parenteau, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings: All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
May 19th, 2009  9:00 pm

June 16th, 2009 9:00 pm

July 21st 2009  9:00 pm

August 18th, 2009  7:00 pm

September 15th, 2009  7:00 pm
